
REGULAR MEETING 
JANUARY 11, 2022 

 
MINUTES 

 
Mayor Blakley brought the First Regular Meeting of the Dinosaur Town Council to order at 6:00 p.m.  
Those present were Mayor Richard A. Blakley, Trustees Darcie Rocque, Devonna Wilczek, David 
Heinrich, Charles Winkler, Robert Essex, LeRoy Trujillo and Town Clerk Tamara Long. 
 
Trustee Heinrich made a motion, seconded by Trustee Winkler to accept the accounts payable as 
presented.  Ayes: 7. Nays: 0. Motion carried. 
 
Trustee Wilczek made a motion, seconded by Trustee Rocque to accept the minutes from December 14, 
2021 as presented.  Ayes: 7. Nays: 0. Motion carried. 
 
Mr. Steve LaBonde said that they have pay estimate number six for Anson for $22,526.27.  He said that 
the retainer amount for $6,000 will be held until the valve is replaced.  He said that they would be back 
in May to replace that valve.  Trustee Heinrich made a motion, seconded by Trustee Winkler to pay 
Anson pay estimate number six for $22,526.27.  Ayes: 7. Nays: 0. Motion carried. 
 
Mr. LaBonde said that the Town was approached by the Department of Local Affairs stating that they 
had some additional funding left in the community Development block Grant.  They offered $50,000 to 
be used on the sewer project.  He said that the Town was awarded $51,000 to supplement the project.   
He asked if the contract has been signed.   Mayor Blakley said that he has not signed it yet.  Mr. LaBonde 
said that they do not want to spend any money until the contract has been signed.   He said that they do 
not want to sign the Taylor Agreement until they sign the Contract with CDBG.   He said that Tyler 
Excavating Pipe will be doing the manhole replacements.  He thought they would be mobilizing around 
the last of January or first part of February.  He said that if they knew when there would be someone in 
town doing asphalt, they may be able to get the asphalt done around the manholes.   
He said that once the manholes are replaced that they might reach back to Carter & Sons to pull the 
pipe through the existing lines and steam cure them.  He said that would have to be done once the 
manholes are finished. 
 
Mr. LaBonde mentioned that he is still tracking the Infrastructure Act that was signed in November.  He 
said that they are trying to have that guidance out in late February or March on how that money is going 
to be funneled down.    He said that if the town has any projects in mind, it would be a good time to 
approach them, it will be for water and sewer only.  He said that half will be for water and the other half 
for sewer projects.  He also mentioned that half of it will be for disadvantaged communities.  Trustee 
Winkler asked if there is a time line for the money.  Mr. LaBonde said that it is for 2022-2026, he said 
that you have to be on an eligibility list for the state revolving fund, and it has to be done every year.  
And that they are due in July.  He said if there are projects, they want to do it would be a good time for 
the funding.   
 



Mayor Blakley read the Resolution designating a place for the posting of notices of all public meetings 
and public hearings.  Trustee Heinrich made a motion, seconded by Trustee Rocque to adopt the 
Resolution as read.  Ayes: 7. Nays: 0. Motion carried. 
 
Mayor Blakley said that they have the Liquor License Renewal for the Loaf ‘N Jug.  Trustee Essex made a 
motion, seconded by Trustee Rocque to accept the Liquor License for the Loaf ‘N Jug.   Ayes: 7. Nays: 0. 
Motion carried. 
 
Mayor Blakley mentioned that he is still trying to get Williams down on the hook up for natural gas.  To 
get a Federal grant from EDA.  Trustee Essex asked if they could use the money that Mr. LaBonde was 
talking about.  Trustee Essex asked what the bid is to tie into the line.  Mayor Blakley said that the low 
bid they gave us was $636,000 and the high was $960,000.   
 
Trustee Heinrich said that the Town needs to think about what they want to happen with the Welcome 
Center.  He said that after this year Sheryl and himself will be retiring.   He said that they do not have 
any volunteers other than the ones from Rangely.   Mrs. Nichol Becker asked how do they apply for that 
job.  Trustee Heinrich said it is through the State.  It was mentioned to maybe contact AGNC, or talk to 
Sheryl. 
 
Trustee Wilczek asked when the new truck was going to be in.  Mayor Blakley said that it should be here 
in 4-6 weeks. 
 
Trustee Heinrich made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:32 all were in favor. 
 
 
      TOWN OF DINOSAUR 
 
      _________________________________  
      Richard A. Blakley, Mayor 
 
ATTEST: 
 
_____________________________________  
Tamara Long, Town Clerk 


